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Greetings Charles County Charter Board and Charles County Citizens,

Contrary to what Commissioner Bowling, the social media accountants or budget
analyst have repeatedly stated, the cost of the charter is, according to Charles
County Government Fiscal Note is an estimated $1.2 to 1.6 million dollars.  That is
a fraction of percent of the current recording-setting FY25 $561 million budget and
will pay for itself through the non-partisan and non-elected affiliated Inspector
General.

If you recall, during the June 6th town hall at the Cobb Island Fire
Department, Commissioner Bowling intentionally lied to his constituents and
to Charles County citizens regarding Charter Board cost to the taxpayers:

"It's actually 4.8 million to renovate and make the blue room available
for the county executive suite while getting the auditorium up to par
for council.  That's documented "  stated Commissioner Bowling.

What he failed to mention was he got that dollar amount from the FY2025
Requested Capital Project Budget, Line 98 under Expansion/Building
Addition: Phase 1 Auditorium Renovation which is under the Home Rule
government not the proposed Charter.  

I want to briefly and respectfully call out the NO Charter supporters who have been
quick to call out and voice their opinions, and dis/misinformation towards the
Charter Board and the Charter.

  
This charter by far is  more accountable than the current Home Rule Charter and
ANY Charter in the State of MD.  If you don't agree then compare it for yourself
because I am not going to do your homework.

You really don't want accountability... you want control.  You want to keep the
status quo and now all of sudden want to claim THEY, meaning Black Democrats,
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are corrupt or racist as though Charles County has a storied history for being a
beacon or champion for civil rights and ethics.

You constantly point out the wrong doings, and justifiable so, towards
Commissioners Collins, Coates, and Patterson regarding missed meetings, double-
dipping on taxpayers dime, lack of townhalls, lying, or various other ethics
violations, but once again are addicted to selective amensia.  Former
Commissioners Kelly, Cooper, Hodges, Rucci and yes...Bowling and Stewart have
done at least one or more of the same thing.  The public outcry was nowhere near
where it has been now...I wonder why???   

In addition, Commissioner Bowling and Stewart are on record with considering
Waldorf as muncipality yet oppose to a Charter?  Please make it make sense.  Well,
I will make it make sense for you.  Waldorf is predomniatly Black and the
underlining message along with countless microagressions for the absolute NO-
Charters is let those Blacks govern themselves but not us.  

What some fail to realize whether they like it or not, is Charles County
demographics have changed ,specifically in Waldorf, and we should be embracing
diversity vs trying to fight it.

So, fight the Charter how you may, but rest assured as the late great Sam Cooke
sang...

It's been a long 
A long time comin', but I know
A change is gon' come
Oh, yes it will

Respectfully, 

Derrick Terry
Waldorf, MD






